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Dear Colleague:
 
Usually, the month of August catapults me from the relaxation and rejuvenation of July into the
exciting rhythm of the back-to-school run-up. Our annual August commencement is a wonderful
summer affirmation of the fruits of our teamwork and is a much-anticipated kick-starter for the
school year just around the corner. This year, though, we all know that our August back-to-school
excitement was rocked by the violent outbreak of hate and death on the streets of Charlottesville.
 
On Tuesday evening, our board of directors joined many in our city, our state, and our nation by
their adoption of Resolution 1158, reaffirming our district’s values, our policies, our procedures and
practices, and the board’s directions to the superintendent to maintain safe and inclusive, indeed
welcoming, schools for each student. That resolution is attached for your reference.
 
You may have watched the news coverage of the events in Charlottesville as I did. Charlottesville was
overrun by groups espousing hate-filled messages. These groups’ words and actions runs counter to
everything I believe and everything I’m committed to in our work on behalf of our students. I believe
what they stand for and how they behave runs counter to your values as well, and is abhorrent to
anyone who works in schools and believes in the value and potential of our students, each person
we encounter in this work, and each family that entrusts a child to us. 
 
The horrific displays of hate in Charlottesville are so opposite to why our nation was founded, the
meaning of our nation’s and state’s constitutions, the expectations and standards of this community,
and indeed the core values adopted by our board of directors for this school district –values by
which we strive to live and work every day.
 
This is not the American Way, the Everett Way, nor the way responsible adults in this community
model and teach civility, responsibility, and acceptance for students in schools. Hate groups, hate
speech, segregation, racism, anti-Semitism, xenophobia, violence, intolerance, bigotry, Nazi symbols
and salutes, and symbols of the Ku Klux Klan have no place in our streets and will not be tolerated in
our schools. Our parents’ generation fought a World War to roll back the onslaught of Nazism,
fascism, and genocide; we have both the responsibility to teach that history and to model the
defense of the values that opposed those evils.
 
Yes, I am incensed – and at the same time, I am also encouraged and hopeful. While there is still
evidence of discord in our nation, the overwhelming response to unleashing or tolerating hate has
been an outpouring of responsible people and organizations denouncing it.
 
This resolution –a mechanism some may see as a dry, legal document of record– is backed our
board’s unwavering determination that our students, our staff, and families are learning, working
and growing together in safe schools. And that all of us share the responsibility for proclaiming and
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maintaining the safety of all who enter our schools in support of learning. Each director’s immediate
response upon learning of the events in Charlottesville was concern about its impact in our schools
and a desire that you, our students, and our community know this district has absolutely no
tolerance for hatred and discrimination.
 
If your observations are similar to mine, we would agree that our schools have seen very little of the
brand of nastiness and disruption that others have experienced over the past year or so. This does
not occur just because we have a solid set of core values and policies. I am convinced this has a great
deal to do with the convictions and the skills of our school leaders and our teachers and our support
staff. You’ve been doing a tremendous job maintaining that culture of calm for which our schools
have become known. Please know the board and I are grateful for your steady leadership and
example every day.
 
Typically, my message to you at this time of the summer --this hectic week before kids return to us--
would be a brief one; hoping you’ve enjoyed the summer, appreciating the incredible work everyone
is doing to get schools ready to open, all of our professional development delivered, and wishing you
a safe and relaxing Labor Day Holiday in anticipation of another stellar school year. Of course, I still
do have those wishes for you --especially that your upcoming holiday is safe and relaxing-- just as I
believe the school year will be a good one. But I also believe it’s vitally important that you know our
board of director’s and our leadership’s commitment to ensuring where children learn and where
you work is safe for learning, working, and growing.
 
I look forward to seeing you on September 6 and throughout 2017-18!
 
​   

Dr. Gary Cohn
Superintendent
gcohn@everettsd.org
425-385-4009  | 425-385-4012  Fax 
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